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> On Jan 6, 2021, at 9:48 AM, Tara Quinn <tquinn@swimpaso.org> wrote: 
> 
>  
> Hello, 
>  After reviewing the grand jury report, Swim Paso would like to submit a document to  
the entire board and community which provides some corrections to incomplete or mis-information. 
 No members of Swim Paso were ever contacted by the grand jury regarding our participation  
in the past process or for information regarding the aquatic project or support of it. 
> We anticipate providing our document to the school board prior to Saturday 1/9/21.  
I am writing to you in advance, as the only two remaining board members who have been  
seated for the long haul, to ask that you will support us in assisting the public and newer  
board members in having the full and correct facts/information with which to make practical  
and fair decisions in the future. The aquatic complex doesn't have to be built during this  
economic crisis but the amount of bond funds committed should be reserved for a future build  
which we believe is possible with current products in storage, careful planning, research  
and commitment to being fiscally prudent and prioritizing the needs of the students and  
restoring faith/trust of the district. 
> We thank you in advance for keeping an open mind regarding options in this difficult situation. 
> 
> "Shoot for the moon. Even if you miss, you'll land among the stars" ~ Norman Vincent Peale 
> 
> -- 
> Tara Quinn 
> Co-Chair 
> Swim Paso Association 
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